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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 23rd June 2015.   
     Present




Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     
Chairman




Cllr. R. Leithall     
        
Chairman of Council



Cllr. M. Benson

Cllr. P. Dennis



Cllr. B. Lamb
In Attendance

Cllr. S. Hanson, Cllr. S. Munn.
75. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Piper both due to business.
 76. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decision can be made on these 

items.
1. Cllr. Boot-Handford welcomed Cllr. Lamb to the Finance and General Purposes Committee.

2. The Clerk has a sponsor form for Bev Slaughter who is having his head shaved in aid of the repair to the Zip Line at Bere Ferrers Recreation Park.
3. Cllr. Lamb – the Special Full Council meeting was not on the website also Cllr. Musgrave and Sanders were not invited.
77. Matters Arising from the minutes of the 19th May
Matters arising.

Minute 20. (2)-Application for Bere Fest Licence; the following is a reply from Naomi Wopling 

Licensing Officer South Hams.
I expect you are aware that there is a licensing sub-committee hearing to consider the 

application tomorrow. Unfortunately the last day for representation was 5th May so we are unable to include your comments. However, the concerns you have raised relating to the difficult access to the site for 900 attendees have been echoed in the three objections received from local residents and will therefore be taken into consideration by the sub-committee when coming to their decision.

The licence was granted subject to conditions proposed by the applicant in advance of the 

hearing, subject also to two further conditions the Sub-Committee decided were appropriate and necessary to address the licensing objectives.
Minute 21 (1867) Water Leak in the Cemetery- this will be dealt with at Full Council from these 
minutes, when the Clerk should have a second price for the work.
Minute 24. Annual Internal Audit-System Weaknesses-Findings from testing showed that all 

financial procedures were working as expected.

Governance and Compliance- There were identified non-compliance issues in the testing 

carried out.

Annual Risk Assessment.

All Councils of whatever size are required by the Accounts and Audit Regulations to carry 

out an annual review of the general and financial risk facing Council.
This Council has not complied 2014-15.

Annual Review of Effectiveness of Internal Controls
All Councils of whatever size are required by the Accounts and Audit Regulations to carry 

out an annual review of the Effectiveness of internal controls.
This Council has not complied 2014-15.
78.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the accounts for payment to councillors.
Cllr. Lamb proposed payment in the sum of £11,217.36p, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
79.  Financial Statements
The Clerk emailed the financial statements to Councillors. Discussions took place. Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the financial statements, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
80. Suggestions for TAP Funding.

Cllr. Benson explained that West Devon are reducing their paper usage which includes 
paper plans being sent to Councils. The way around this would be to purchase more 

projectors to enable plans to be shown on screen. Discussions took place defer to next F. & G.P.
Cllr. Boot-Handford has been contacted by Peter Tavy asking that we go on board with them to purchase a defibrillator for Bere Alston and Peter Tavy. More discussions as to where to site the defibrillator.
The Clerk reminded committee that there is nearly £2,000 with Gulworthy as lead Council to undertake work done in the past by a Lengthsman. Clerk to contact Gulworthy Parish Council and Devon County regards the situation of what work is to be looked at and how to achieve this.

81. To receive costings for a new leased photocopier.

The Clerk produced a breakdown of the costings from Concorde for a Kyocera Task 3010i and from Ricoh our present lease company a Ricoh MP2001 Mono copier. The Clerk contacted Canon as requested but had no reply. Discussions took place on the figures; Cllr Boot-Handford recommended that the Clerk set up the lease on the Ricoh as being the better deal, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.
82. Rolling Programme of Review. Review Equal Opportunities Document and the Bank Mandate.

Cllr. Leithall agreed to review the Equal Opportunities Document and the Bank Mandate,

Discussion took place on the Bank Mandate Cllr. Leithall agreed that we should stay with the residue of Councillors allowed to sign cheques.
Cllr. Leithall reviewed the Equal Opportunities Document and agreed it stay as it is.

The Clerk stated that the inventory had been undertaken but it is not in the new format 

suggested it was agreed to distribute it to all Councillors and maybe look at changing its format at a later date.
83. Neighbourhood Plan questions to be addressed.                                                                       
Cllr. Benson – at tomorrow’s Neighbourhood Plan meeting we will be discussing the design 

statement prepared by Jeremy Maddock, we will also be working on Timetable for 
drafting.  
Cllr. Boot-Handford- stated what an excellent presentation given by the group at the Special 

Council meeting last Tuesday.

It was felt that this committee needs to address all the questions put forward.

Questions from Cllr. Lamb.

1) I have acknowledged in the past and repeat our gratitude to Mike and his team for the hours of work that they have put into the Neighbourhood Plan. However, I have some concerns that perhaps they are concerned about the Parish Council’s reactions, and this is causing a lack of consultation with us on their strategic aims and policies. There does not seem to be any acknowledgement of the Parish Council on their website, minutes and other documents. Is this a bid for independence? The Localism Act and West Devon Borough Council website are clear the Parish Council is responsible for the Group, holds their cash and sent in their application to WDBC. We need to be clear and accept that they are Parish Council (sub-committee of F. & G. P.) or an Independent Group which is suggested in para 7. third sentence of BPP minutes of 27th May and is at variance with the request made by F. & G. P. for the sub-committee members to be updated?
Cllr. Benson – we are not a sub-committee of F. & G.P. We are producing a plan on behalf 
      of the Neighbourhood Planning Group, we were set up as a body to produce a  

      Neighbourhood Plan, a working party that reports to the Parish Council
Cllr. Lamb- the facts are the group were a sub-committee of F. & G. P. having established 

      named members.

Cllr. Benson the Parish Council are trying to control what the Neighbourhood Plan Group 

      are doing.

Cllr. Leithall – the Parish Plan had no statutory back ground although it had its own bank 

     account. Is it true that Parish Council hold money for the Neighbourhood Plan Group?
Cllr. Benson - the Neighbourhood Plan Group can apply to the Locality Fund for a grant.

Cllr. Leithall- potentially there is funding available for the Neighbourhood Planning Group

       but they have the right to spend it as they see fit

Cllr. Benson felt that they abide by their constitution as a Neighbourhood Plan Group. Cllr. 

       Benson referred to their constitution.
Cllr. Boot-Handford – asked the question of Cllr. Lamb would it help him to see the Group’s 

       bank account.

Cllr. Leithall- the group are responsible to the Parish Council as they are set up.

Cllr Benson – if you deem a Parish Council has control we would not make any decisions, 
       only to find out what is being proposed.
Cllr. Leithall –I have no significant problems with what the Neighbourhood Plans Group are 

      doing, then this is a governance issue.

Cllr. Benson- reiterated that everything they do is in the public domain.

Cllr. Boot-Handford – there is a question of trust if anyone does not feel they have any trust 

      in what is going on please say.

What does Council expect of the Neighbourhood Plan Group and what does the 

     Neighbourhood Plan Group expect of the Parish Council.

Cllr. Boot-Handford – stated that she was calling a halt to this item now and it would be addressed by Chair of Council, herself and the Clerk to see a way forward.
84. Correspondence.

1) John Whitworth Bere Alston Royal British Legion.

“On 2nd September it will be VJ day is the Council thinking of any event to mark the 

occasion”

“On September 24th 2017 it will be 100yrs since the rail accident at Bere Ferrers. The 

Bere Alston Royal British Legion Branch is putting together a Commemorative Event 

 as it falls on a Sunday the initial thought is a parade attended by dignitaries 

representing the Community”.
“he War Memorials look a lot better in the wake of the repair work recently 
undertaken by the Parish Council. Thank you on behalf of Bere Alston Branch of the 

Royal British Legion”.
2.) D.A.L.C. Election to County Committee 2015-19 Mid Devon Area.
3.) The Pensions Regulator 

The Law on Workplace Pensions has changed. Under the Pensions Act 2008 every employer with staff in the UK must automatically enrol those who meet certain criteria into a workplace pension’s scheme and to contribute towards it.

The starting date for Bere Ferrers Parish Council is 1st July 2016.

Nominate your contact by 1st August 2015at the latest.

Clerk to speak with the staff.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
85. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1. Donation to Bere History Group.
2. Work with Beregen on Projector sharing.
3. Defibrillator for Bere Alston with Peter Tavy Parish Council.
4. Asset Inventory.
5. Property Inspection to be undertaken by Cllr. Boot-Handford &Peter Dennis.

86. Questions from any members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.

1) Cllr. Hanson- would like to back Cllr. Boot-Handford on her comments about the outcome for Neighbourhood Plans Group they thought it was an excellent presentation.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members and members of the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.32pm.
Signed this 30th day of June 2015.    
Chairman………………...

